NEW COURSE STANDARD UP-DATED READING

征服英语

总主编 严 军 主编 崔首诗

审读 Jack Murrav(美) Jessica Mever(英) Clarissa Green(澳

部馬斯文间读

100篇



- ★ 全面展示新课标英语考试的热点题型
- ★ 提前接触中考试卷高频度出现的多样题材
- ★ 快速掌握省时、高效的答题技巧
- ★ 充分把握英美文化的渊源与背景

中国少年儿童新闻出版总社中國少年完全做法。社

CONGUER

NEW COURSE STANDARD UP-DATED READING

征服英语

題題地域的

1(1)(1)(編

八年级

总主编 严 军

主 编 崔首诗

审 读 Jack Murray (美)

Jessica Meyer (英)

Clarissa Green (澳)

撰稿 孙福杰 李梅 张晓静 马晓奕

石宁李颖张鹏

中国少年儿童新闻出版总社

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

新课标时文阅读 100 篇. 八年级/严军主编;崔首诗编写. —2 版. —北京:中国少年儿童出版社,2007.8(2010.7 重印) ISBN 978-7-5007-7200-2

I.新··· II. 严··· III. 英语课 - 阅读教学 - 初中 - 教学参考资料 IV. G634.413

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2007)第 117993 号

征服英语 新课标时文阅读 100 篇・八年级

出版发行:中国少年儿童新闻出版总社 中國少年完全由此及注出版人:李学璇 执行出版人: 赵恒峰

装帧设计: ●表面教育與編定
美术编辑:周建明
责任印务:李建国
邮政编码:100708
传 真:010-64132053
经销:新华书店
印张:10.25
印数:10000 册
定价:14.80元

图书若有印装问题,请及时向印务部联系退换。 版权所有,侵权必究。



选择篇"。

Passage 1	Never Give up, China
	永不言弃,中国 (1)
Passage 2	Learn to Do the Right Thing
	学着做正确的事 (2)
Passage 3	The Most Important Lesson
	重要一课(3)
Passage 4	Cool Museums, Really?
	世界上真的有冰淇淋博物馆吗?
	(4)
Passage 5	Crazy for Cartoons
	我为卡通狂 (6)
Passage 6	Friends Forgive and Forget
	朋友间的谅解与遗忘 (7)
Passage 7	No Point
	没意思 (8)
Passage 8	Understanding People Is an Art
1	理解是一门艺术 (10)
Passage 9	What's in That Drink?
	饮料里是什么? (11)
Passage 10) Fun Games for Teens
	玩咱自己的游戏 (12)

Passage 11	Erosion
	腐蚀 (14)
Passage 12	Fun Europeans' Summer
	迷人的欧洲之夏 (15)
Passage 13	Time to See about Less TV
	该是少看电视的时候了 (17)
Passage 14	Oscar's Shark Story
	小鱼有个大梦想(18)
Passage 15	Angels in the Earthquake
	地震中的小天使 (19)
Passage 16	The "Corn" Fields of Pop
	"玉米"一族 (20)
Passage 17	Exciting Magic
	神奇的魔术 (22)
Passage 18	Winter Wonderland
	冰天雪地的奇妙乐趣 (23)
Passage 19	World's Rivers in Trouble
	世界河流岌岌可危 (24)
Passage 20	Sandwiches
	三明治(26)
Passage 21	The Cheater
	作弊者 (27)
Passage 22	Adventure of City Animals
	城里动物的探险之旅 (29)
Passage 23	An Invitation Letter of Shenyang

EXPO	Passage 39 Don't Try Small Pills in Clubs
一起来看看沈阳的世博会吧! …	小心毒品的诱惑(52)
(30)	Passage 40 No Pains, No Gains
Passage 24 An "Honest" Boy	没有付出就没有回报(54)
一个"诚实"的孩子 (32)	Passage 41 A Selfish Man
Passage 25 Eating Out in the USA	自私的人(55)
出去吃(33)	Passage 42 I Don't Have to Be Like Them
Passage 26 US, a "Difficult Friend"	保持真我(57)
美国这个朋友不好交(34)	Passage 43 Thank You, Premier Wen!
Passage 27 I Needed Help	温总理,谢谢您! (58)
我需要帮助(36)	Passage 44 Emily And Jacob Still Most
Passage 28 The Olympic Games	Popular Baby Names
奥林匹克运动会(37)	最受欢迎名字排行榜(59)
Passage 29 Let's Work Together	Passage 45 Everything Is Depended on
让我们一起努力(38)	Attitude
Passage 30 Superman Returns	态度决定一切 (60)
超人归来 (40)	Passage 46 Changing Names
Passage 31 Kids and Breakfast	改名换姓···············(62)
儿童早餐报告(42)	Passage 47 Hunt for New UN Boss
Passage 32 I Have Grown Up	寻找下一位联合国秘书长
我长大了(44)	(63)
Passage 33 The Clock in the Mirror	Passage 48 Play Gams with Your Friends
镜子里的钟(44)	好玩的游戏让你乐翻天 (64)
Passage 34 Growing Up the Quick Way	
快快长大(46)	Passage 49 The Wrong E-mail 发错的电子邮件······ (66)
Passage 35 How Did I Become Known As	
the "Rubbish Picker"?	Passage 50 Liu Xiang's World Record
拾垃圾出了名(47)	Ratified
Passage 36 Who Moved My Picture?	刘翔的世界纪录正式生效
谁动了我的画?(49)	(67)
Passage 37 Where Dreams Come True	Passage 51 American Parents
梦想成真的地方(50)	美国父母(69)
Passage 38 Measuring Tools	Passage 52 Different Ways of Drinking Tea
测量工具 (51)	饮茶的不同方式(70)

② 试读结束,需要全本PDF请购买 www.ertongbook.com

月 打 丘 侯 扁	从太空看地球,到底能看到什么?
Passage I What Is the Color of Hope?	(85)
希望是什么颜色的? (72)	Passage 17 Brought to Life on the Silver
Passage 2 Beijing, Are You Ready?	Screen
北京,你准备好了吗?(73)	银幕上的恐龙 (86)
Passage 3 Nothing Could Stop Him	Passage 18 New Rules Help Kids
任何事情都不能阻止他 (73)	孩子的梦想实现了 (87)
Passage 4 The Frog And the Ox	Passage 19 Watch Out on the Roads
青蛙与公牛 (74)	遵守交通规则 (88)
Passage 5 Taxes	Passage 20 Are Women's Bodies Really
税(75)	Weaker?
Passage 6 The Power of Kindness	女人的身体真的更弱吗?
善良的回报 (76)	(89)
Passage 7 I Know You Are Smuggling	Passage 21 Using the Truth to Deceive
我知道你在走私 (77)	拿事实当谎言 (90)
Passage 8 How Can You Know You Are in	12 45 45
Love?	四合扁
你是不是恋爱了? (78)	Passage 1 The Chinese Student Torchbearer
Passage 9 Giving Directions	of the Beijing Olympics
指路 (79)	北京奥运会的中国学生火炬手 …
Passage 10 A Clever Farmer	(92)
聪明的农夫(80)	Passage 2 Man Should Depend on Himself
Passage 11 A "Sleep-over" Birthday Party	一切要靠自己 (93)
过夜的生日聚会 (81)	Passage 3 He Never Gave Up Trying
Passage 12 Advertisement	从不放弃尝试 (94)
广告 (81)	Passage 4 Collections
Passage 13 Long Life	凑份子 (95)
长寿 (82)	Passage 5 We Are the Football-mad World
Passage 14 Moscow Circus School	我为足球狂(96)
莫斯科马戏学校(83)	Passage 6 Star Boy Racers
Passage 15 Two Friends in the Desert	赛车小子
沙漠里的两位朋友 (84)	Passage 7 We Are First
Passage 16 What Really Can Be Seen from	我们赢了(98)

Space?

Passage 8 Travelling to Brazil	交友就像种树,撒下种子还要悉
巴西之旅(99)	心照顾它 (112)
Passage 9 Smuggling	Passage 21 Saying "Thank You"
聪明的"狐狸" (100)	感恩节时说"感恩" (114)
Passage 10 Don't We All?	Passage 22 What Should I Take?
人人都需要帮助 (101)	我应该带什么去旅游? … (115)
Passage 11 Nezha Fights the Dragon King	Passage 23 Halloween: A Scary Night
哪咤闹海 (102)	群魔乱舞万圣节 (116)
Passage 12 What You See Is What You Get	Passage 24 The Easiest Thing
你看到的就是你得到的 … (103)	最简单的事 (118)
Passage 13 How Should People Keep Their	Passage 25 China Launches Project to Help
Pet Fish?	Children of Migrant Workers
作为宠物的鱼 (104)	中国发起项目援助打工子弟
Passage 14 Kung Fu Panda	(119)
功夫熊猫 (106)	Passage 26 Animal Sleeping Habits
Passage 15 Quick Facts on Plastic Bags and	动物的睡觉习惯 (120)
Paper Bags	Passage 27 Unconditional Love
不可不知的塑料袋和纸袋	无条件的爱 (121)
(106)	Passage 28 A Car or a Bible?
Passage 16 How Do They Keep Warm?	汽车还是圣经? (122)
企鹅冬天如何保暖? (108)	Passage 29 Performance for Pleasure
	自娱自乐(123)
Passage 17 The Naughty Little Rabbit	Passage 30 Wealth, Success or Love?
Celebrates His Birthday	财富、成功、爱,哪一个更重要?
庆祝流氓兔的生日 (109)	(124)
Passage 18 How Do They Turn Fruit into	市 京 笆
Such Tasty Snacks?	1 八 工 /曲
晶莹剔透,甘甜多汁的新疆葡萄	Passage 1 Peking Opera is So Wonderful
是怎么变成"干"的呢?	美妙的京剧 (126)
(110)	Passage 2 Teenagers: Owner of a Mobile
Passage 19 Never Give Up	Phone
别轻言放弃 (111)	年轻人——手机用户中的主力军
Passage 20 The Care And Keeping of	(126)
Friends	Passage 3 Seeing Eye Dogs

你怎么知道你已经喝够了呢?…
(131)
Passage 13 A Party
一次聚会 (131)
Passage 14 The Winner
渔翁得利(132)
Passage 15 PDAs
袖珍 PDA (132)
Passage 16 Special Olympic Games
特殊的奥林匹克运动会 … (133)
Passage 17 The Seats Are Too Small
座位太小了 (133)
Passage 18 Have to Pay
不得不付钱 (134)
Passage 19 Henpecked Husbands
怕老婆的丈夫们 (134)
Passage 20 Lucky or Not?
幸运还是不幸? (135)
参考答案 (136)
at a second seco





The great earthquake that hit Sichuan Province has destroyed many buildings and also killed a large number of people, but it hasn't destroyed people's hope and hasn't killed people's spirits. As days have gone by, miracles (奇迹) have continued to happen around us. Focused (集中) on TV or Internet, we have learned more about the situation at the quake epicenter (震中) and the moving stories after the earthquake. To the people all around China, there is one key actor—the government. At this moment, Premier Wen Jiabao is representing (代表) the government, standing side by side with the people of quake devastated areas (地震灾区) and encouraging them to be strong and to live on.

Premier Wen Jiabao reportedly has decided not to rebuild the town in Beichuan County destroyed by the quake on May 12. The town's towers of rubble (碎石) would be made into a memorial (纪念) park, a place for future generations (代) of visitors to remember.

I think everyone should remember the moment on May 12,2008.

Remember what the great disaster (灾难) has brought to us Chinese. But, whatever happens, never give up, China.

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

- 1 Which place did the great earthquake hit in the year of 2008?
 - A. Tokyo, Japan.
 - B. Sichuan Province, China.
 - C. New York, America.
- 2 When did the great earthquake take place in the year of 2008?
 - A. On May 12.
 - B. On January 12.
 - C. On August 12.

- 3 According to the passage, we can say that
 - A. miracles always happen
 - B. people who never give up make the miracle happen
 - C. miracles just happen in our country



What would you do if you find out your best friend cheated (作弊) in a maths exam? Here are a few choices (选择):

Tell him you know and will keep it a secret.

Tell him it's not right and ask him not to do it again.

Learn from him.

...

What you do matters. It says something about your character. Character is the way you see things and how you deal with them.

Every choice you make helps show the kind of person you are choosing to be.

Having a good character means you do the right thing.

Take the exam cheat for example. If you tell your friend it's not right to cheat in exams and ask him to stop doing that, you become an honest and responsible(负责任的)kid.

Sometimes you may make your friend unhappy, but your honesty and responsibility will tell you to do the right thing.

Your character isn't something you're born with. Good character is something you can work on.

When you choose to help your deskmate (同桌) with his study, you are showing consideration (体谅).

When you choose to work together with your teammates in a play, you're showing cooperation(合作).

When you're not afraid of school bullies(以强凌弱) and ask your teacher for help, you're showing courage.

Learn to make wise choices and do the right thing now! Every small step you take will help you become a better person.

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

1	Character is the way you see things and	them.
	A. how you deal with	B. what you deal with
	C. how you do with	D. how you deal in
21	Having a good charater means you do the	thing.
	A. clever	B. stupid
	C. wrong	D. right
31	When you choose to help your classmates	s with his study, you are showing
	A. consideration	B. cooperation
	C. courage	D. responsibility
4	When you choose to work together with	your classmates in a play, you are showing
	A. consideration	B. cooperation
	C. courage	D. responsibility
5	When you are not afraid of school bullies,	you're showing
	A. consideration	B. cooperation
	C. courage	D. responsibility

Passage 3 The Most Important Lesson 重要一课

During my second month of nursing school, our professor gave us a pop quiz. I was a conscientious(认真的) student and had browsed through the questions, until I read the last one, "What is the first name of the woman who cleans the school?"

Surely this was some kind of joke. I had seen the cleaning woman several times. She was tall, dark-haired and in her 50s, but how would I know her name? I handed in my paper, leaving the last question blank.

Just before class ended, one student asked if the last question would count towards our quiz grade.

"Absolutely," said the professor. "In your careers, you will meet many people. All are <u>significant</u>. They deserve(值得) your attention and care, even if all you do is smile and say 'hello'."

I've never forgotten that lesson. I also learned her name was Dorothy.

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

- 1 What will the writer be?
 - A. A teacher.

B. A nurse.

C. A cleaner.

- D. We don't know.
- 2 Why did the professor ask the name of the woman who cleaned the school?
 - A. Because she was a famous person.
 - B. Because she did something good to the school.
 - C. Because all people you have met deserved your attention and care.
 - D. Because there is no reason.
- 3 The underlined word "significant" means ".
 - A. friendly

B. important

C. easy

- D. close
- 4 Which of the following is TRUE?
 - A. The writer didn't answer the last question.
 - B. The writer didn't study well.
 - C. The writer didn't know the cleaner at all.
 - D. The professor played a joke with the students.



When was your last visit to a museum? You may complain that the museum you visited was boring.

But they don't have to be dull. There are many exciting museums. World Museum Day falls on May 18. On that day, lots of museums around the world will open for free.

In Iowa, US, there is an ice cream museum. It has a mini-theatre where you can learn the history behind the icy treat(美食). For instance, as early as 200 BC, Chinese people mixed snow with milk and rice. Visitors can also learn about the birth of the ice cream cone(甜筒) at the World's Fair in 1904.

What's more, the museum prides itself on the over 3 000 different kinds of ice cream on display, and the 300 kinds you can taste.

In Washington D. C. you can discover the world of espionage(谍报) and spies(间谍) at the International Spy Museum. Exhibits include gadgets(小配件) and spy stories from all over the world.

Upon arrival you are asked to use a false identity (假身份), with a new name, age and birthplace. As you move through the museum, you are stopped by digital "border guards" who interrogate (审问) you to see how much you remember.



And would you like to know more about toilets? If you would then go to New Delhi in India where there is such a museum. It shows various toilet designs used in different countries. You can also learn about the historical trends in the development of toilets. For example, in 1739, the first separate toilets for men and women appeared(出现) at a ball in Paris. Then in 1824, the first public toilets appeared in Paris.

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

III How many kinds of exciting museums are intr	roduced in this pa	assage?
---	--------------------	---------

A. 2.

В. 3.

C. 4.

D. 5.

2 Where is the International Spy Museum located?

A. In Iowa.

B. In Washington D. C.

C. In New Delhi.

D. In New York.

3 What can't you do in the ice cream museum according to the passage?

- A. Learn the history of ice cream.
- B. Look at the ice cream exhibition.
- C. Learn about the birth of the ice cream cone.
- D. Make ice cream.

4 Which country is the toilet museum located?

A. India.

B. France.

C. America.

D. England.

5 When did the first public toilets appear?

A. in 1739.

B. in 1793.

C. in 1824.

D. in 1842.

Passage 5 Crazy for Cartoons 我为卡通狂

Han Pingrun made sure he was at home every summer evening to watch the Japanese cartoon(卡通) series, Famous Detective Konan(《名侦探柯南》) on TV. "The story is so interesting. I want to know what happens next," said the junior school student from Beijing.

Many students like Han love cartoons on TV, in films and in comic books. Cartoons are especially <u>hot</u> this year. Cartoon shows were held in Shanghai and Guangzhou. Hundreds of people visited and many were junior students. Many famous cartoon characters(人物), like Crayon Shinchan(蜡笔小新) and Robocat(机器猫), are popular among teens.

Some students look at cartoons for fun. Others think they can learn from cartoon characters.

Huang Yiyi, a junior 2 student from Changzhou, Jiangsu, loves the red-haired basketball player, Sakuragi Hanamichi(櫻木花道) from *Slum Dunk*(灌籃高手). "He is very confident and never gives up," he said.



Parents and teachers are worried that some cartoons are unsuitable for children. Another problem is that kids also read them in class.

Yang Xiong, an expert on teenage education in Shanghai, said, "Cartoons may be fun, but teens should not spend too much time on them."

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

1	The underlined word "hot" in Para 2 mea	ans	
	A. having a high temperature	В.	popular
	C. fresh	D.	happening often
2	According to the passage, cartoons		
	A. may be as fun as films	В.	are all good for children
	C. are popular among kids	D.	make kids learn much knowledge

- Which of the following sentences is NOT mentioned?
 - A. Kids watch cartoons for fun.
 - B. Parents and teachers are very worried about some cartoons.
 - C. Kids can learn from cartoon characters.
 - D. Some kids learn to draw cartoon characters from their teachers.
- Crayon Shinchan, Robocat and Sakuragi Hanamichi are _____.
 A. Cartoons
 B. famous cartoon characters
 - C. good kids
- At the end of the passage the writer implies that
 - A. cartoons are very popular
 - B. many children look at cartoons for fun
 - C. it is good for teenagers to spend too much time on cartoons
 - D. cartoons can also bring some troubles



Even your worst enemies(敌人) could be your best friends. This was true about my best friend in 5th and 6th grade.

D. teenagers

We started school in Bedford when our families moved there. We shared interests and did things together.

In the last year, however, we looked down upon each other and rarely(很少) talked except to say terrible things. I hated her for a long time.

My family moved from Massachusetts to Kansas a month ago. To my surprise, she gave me a teddy bear as a farewell(告別) present. She'd designed it herself and even made a scarf for it. She also wrote a card that said:

Hey Frances,

Wow...you were my best friend for two amazing years. But now you're moving hundreds of miles away. I am going to miss you! There are many things I regret(懊悔) doing to you. And now that I want to apologize, I have to make it fit into one little card. Fifth grade was a trip. We two new girls became friends immediately. Sixth grade was fun, even though the path was hard. In 7th grade we made new friends. We couldn't even say

"hi". Was it my fault that we fought? I feel sorry and I don't know why. You won't be here next week so we can't go to the movies or the mall one last time. Now that you're reading my sloppy(遗蝇的) card... bye. Hope you can forgive me.

Sincerely, Love always,

Michelle

This card made me cry for the first time. I realized that I cared for Michelle more than I thought. If we try to forgive and forget, life will be easier and happier.

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

111	The	ey've been best friends for	years.
	A.	2	B. 3
	C.	1	D. 4
2	The	e author's family used to live in	
	A.	France	B. Kansas
	C.	Massachusetts	D. New York
3	Fro	m the story we can say that	
	A.	Michelle wanted to move to another I	place because Frances
	В.	Michelle said sorry to Frances and th	ey forgave each other
	C.	it was Michelle's fault that they fough	nt
	D.	Frances couldn't forgive Michelle	
4	The	e word "apologize" in the fifth paragra	aph means
	Α.	原谅	B. 后悔
4	C.	道歉	D. 忘记



Two days after Simon's fifth birthday, he went to school for the first time.

His mother bought him new clothes, and a special bag to carry his pens and books in.

The school was a long way from his home, so Simon's mother took him to school in the morning and left him at the school gate.

"Enjoy yourself, Simon," she said. "And be good. The teacher will tell me if you're not."

Then she left him and went back home. At half past three she went back to the school to pick him up. She waited outside with many other mothers. Soon he came out and ran up to her.

"Did you enjoy your first day at school?" she asked him.

He shook his head.

"No," he said. "And I'm never going back there again."

His mother was very surprised.

"What's the matter?" she asked him. "Has someone been unkind to you?"

"No," he replied.

"Did you miss me?" his mother asked him. "Is that why you don't want to go to school again?"

"No," he replied.

"Then tell me the reason." his mother said.

"All right. I can't read. I can't write. I can't spell. I can't do maths and the teacher won't let me talk. What's the point of going to school when I can't do anything there?"

根据短文内容,选择正确选项。

- 1 What did Simon take to school with him?
 - A. His fifth birthday cake.

B. A special bag.

C. His paints.

- D. Some of his toys.
- 2 What did Simon's mother tell him to do at school?
 - A. Work hard.

B. Sit still.

C. Keep quiet.

- D. Be good.
- 3 Why didn't Simon want to go back to school?
 - A. Because someone was unkind to him.
 - B. Because he missed his mother.
 - C. Because he couldn't do anything there.
 - D. Because he was afraid of the other children.
- 4 What couldn't Simon do?
 - A. Go to school.

B. Read and write.

C. Carry his pens and books.

D. Miss his mother.